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                            Prayer Letter December 2024 

Dear Praying Partners in Christ,  

Grace be to you, and peace, from God our Father, 
and from the Lord Jesus Christ. Ephesians 1:2

Praise the Lord to all prayer partners and thank you for 
your continuous prayer and support to us. We are excited 
and happy to provide you with our mission update and of 
how God is leading our path in the mission field to accomplish His will in our life. 

Last month we celebrated our Church's 2nd Anniversary. We are so thankful to the 
Lord for giving us another year to serve Him faithfully. These two years were not 
easy. We went through many struggles and discouragements, but Praise God that 
through his mercy and grace, we were able to overcome every difficult situation. 

But thanks be to God, which giveth us the victory through our Lord Jesus Christ. 
1 Corinthians 15:57.

Like last year, we used this opportunity to share the gospel in the community. 
More than 150 people attended our anniversary service. Pastor Richard Jacob and 
his wife Mrs. Leah Jacob, from Nashville Baptist Church, came from Tennessee to 
attend our 2nd Church anniversary service. Pastor Richard Jacob presented a clear 
gospel message, which worked in the hearts of people. Many came forward 
after the invitation. We are following up and looking for genuine converts to 
disciple them. 

	



We estimated that around 80 people would come for the Anniversary service and 
accordingly we ordered the food, but the number was almost double. Yet the Lord 
graciously provided the food for every guest, and no one went hungry. Many new 
contacts were made, and a new village ministry door was opened.  

All the believers who have gotten saved through our ministry here in Amravati, as 
well as those working in different cities and villages like Pune, Mumbai, and many 
small villages, came for the anniversary service. They all were excited, and it was a 
joy to see and meet them all personally. They all join our church services on Zoom 
due to their location constraints.  

The next day, Monday, we also had a Sunday School kids gathering where Mrs. 
Leah gave a gospel lesson to around 25 kids. The kids had a very blessed time with 
singing, teaching, and sharing gifts. Please keep these kids in your prayers as they 
all are from Hindu backgrounds. Please pray that they will get saved and grow in 
the Lord. We see so much potential in the Children’s ministry to grow first 
generation Christians.  

In October, we got the opportunity to attend the Mission conference and to meet 
Brother David Cloud at Sangati Baptist Church in Nepal. My family and I were 
blessed and renewed by the fellowship and preaching done by Pastor Steve Boots 
and Brother David Cloud at the mission conference. I also got the opportunity to 
share my testimony, as well.  

At Amravati Baptist Church, we have two new visitors, Meera and Gita, coming to 
church. They are Hindu and worship the snake idols. But since they have visited 
our church, they are so excited about the teaching and preaching and told me that 
no one ever told them the truth about Jesus. They have been coming for the last 
three weeks, and I see their hunger for God's Word and their desire to know the 
truth. Please pray that God will open their understanding for salvation. We will be 
having a Christmas celebration at our home, and we are excited to invite them all 
to our house.  

Our Bus Stop ministry (where I am able to distribute NT Bibles to the bus 
travelers) and HospitaI ministry (where I am able to distribute gospel tracts and to 
the hospital patients) are going well. The Lord has given me a plenty of 



opportunities to witness and provide the complete gospel plan to many people 
through these ministries. With the people who show much interest, I usually take 
their contact details and add them to our church’s WhatsApp group so they get to 
listen to more preaching and can stay connected.  

By the Lord's grace we were able to purchase a new vehicle. As Yohan is growing, 
it was getting difficult for all three of us to travel on a moped. Also, due to my 
previous IT Job, I had a pre-approved car loan. It would have been difficult for us 
to purchase a vehicle otherwise, as they would ask for a lot of documentation, 
which I couldn’t provide since I had quit my job. It was all of God’s providence for 
us in getting the car.  

Thank you for all your prayer, support, and encouragement toward us. May God 
bless you all. We wish you all a Merry Christmas and a Happy New year, 2025. 

Let your light so shine before men, that they may see your good works, and 
glorify your Father which is in heaven. Matthew 5:16

To Amravati with the Gospel - Nitin, Neha and Yohan Ingle. 
 

	



 



	


